
 

 

 

 

 

Term Two, Week 5 

May 23rd, 2023 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 

Dear Families,   
 

Last Thursday our Environmental Saviours school leaders attended a peer 

teaching session at Holy Spirit Primary School. They had an engaging day 

learning about different ways we can care for and protect our environment 

before presenting this information to other students and teaching them ways they 

can be environmentally responsible. Thanks to Ned for taking the students and 

guiding them through this experience. 
 

Our prep students have been immersed in the life cycle of a chicken, watching 

them hatch and then grow over the last few weeks. The students have been so 

excited to share their learning about the chickens and can confidently discuss 

their life cycle. Other students had the opportunity to visit the chickens and have 

the preps discuss what they were learning.  

 

     
 

Some of our 3/4 students will be attending Grovedale Freedom retirement village next week. They have been 

practicing their singing and are looking forward to entertaining some of the residents. Our 3/4 students are 

making strong community connections this year with several retirement home residents and our students are 

benefiting immensely from these experiences. Thank you to the 3/4 teachers for supporting our students and for 

providing an example of lived Catholic values.  
 

Our staff sincerely thank our families for supporting and valuing their preparation time in the mornings by 

arriving from 8.40am. They have had many kind comments from families expressing their understanding and 

wish to acknowledge your support. At the School Advisory Board meeting last week, all members continued to 

advocate for this minor change to start of the day supervision. Many of our families have found ways to 

accommodate this over the last 4 weeks and these are listed in the Student Voice section of this newsletter. 

Please remember that it poses a child safety risk for students to be left onsite unsupervised by parents. As stated 

in previous newsletters, for child safety Kelly Club has placed a coded lock on the back gate. Parents who 

access Kelly Club will be given the code to drop off and collect their children. This ensures students in this 

service are kept safe during the morning and afternoon sessions.  
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  Leadership and Management News 
It is very exciting to see the fairy house and fairy garden take place at 

the front of the school. Miss Costa and a group of students have been 

working diligently on the design of the fairy house and it is slowly 

coming to life! We cannot wait to see the finished product and for 

fairies to start visiting our school! 
 

We wish those students that are attending the District Cross Country 

on Tuesday the best of luck. We hope the weather is kind and that 

students achieve personal best times as well as displaying kindness 

and sportsmanship.  
 

Enjoy your week. 

Susan 

Calendar of Events  Term 2 
May 
(New items in bold) 

Tuesday, May 23rd    Combined Cross Country for selected students 

Wednesday, May 24th   3 /4 visit to Freedom Aged Care  

Thursday, May 25th   RACV Solar Squad Incursion – Years 5/6 

Thursday, May 25th   5 / 6 netball & AFL Lightning Premiership 
 

June 

Friday, June 2nd    Italian Day & Special lunch 

Friday, June 2nd   Assembly – 1/2 

Monday, June 12th    King’s Birthday Public Holiday  

Wednesday, June 21st   3/4 students visiting Whitehaven Aged Care 

Friday, June 16th    Assembly – Prep 

Monday, June 19th to Friday 23rd Anti Bullying Week 

Thursday, June 22nd    P&F Special Lunch – hot dogs  

Friday, June 23rd    Last day of Term 2. 1.30pm finish.  

Dress as your favourite Superhero for Anti Bullying Day! 

 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders' past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe.  
The care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. 

 

St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in which the diverse and unique identities  
and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  

    
 

St Margaret’s Primary School 

83 St Albans Road 

East Geelong 3219 

        Ph 5229 7453    

Acting Principal: Susan Perks sperks@smgeelongeast.com.au  

 

Office Manager: Anne Miller amiller@smgeelongeast.com.au  
 

Business Manager: Libby Fitzgerald lfitzgerald@smgeelongeast.com.au 
 

Parish Priest: Father Jim Clarke  frj@stmarysgeelong.com.au 
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Calendar of Events continued  Term 3 
July 

Monday, July 10th    First day of Term 3 

Tuesday, July 25th    School Board 7pm 

Wednesday, July 26th   Morning Tea for Grandparents 

Thursday July 27th    District Athletics (selected students) 
 

August 
Wednesday, August 9th   Emmaus Meal 

Sunday, August 20th    Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm 

Monday, August 21st   Three Way Conversations  

          (parent/teacher interviews) 4pm - 6:30pm    

Tuesday, August 22nd               Students Finish at 1.30pm.  

     Three Way Conversations  

          (parent/teacher interviews) 2pm - 6pm  
 

September 

Friday, September 1st   Father’s Day Bake Sale 

Monday, September 4th   School Closure Day - Staff Professional Development  

Friday, September 8th  Maths Comp (Year 6 selected students)  

Thursday, September 14th   Footy Colours / Pie Day 

Thursday, September 14th   R U OK? Day 

Friday, September 15th   Last Day of Term 3. 1.30pm finish. Casual Clothes 

  Term 4 
October 

Monday, October 2nd   First Day of Term 4 

Friday, October 13th    Odd Socks Day for Mental Health 

Friday, October 27th    Art Show 

Mon, Oct 30th - Wed, Nov 1st  5/6 Camp Kangaroobie  
 

November 

Thursday, November 2nd   3/4 Sleep Over 

Friday, November 3rd   P&F Special lunch 

Monday, November 6th   Student Free Day 

Tuesday, November 7th   Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

 

December  

Friday, December 15th   End Term 4 1:30 finish 
 

 
 



 
 

Meet the Staff of St. Margaret’s 

(a few at a time!) 
 

 

Name: Annette Thomas 

 

Role: 3/4 Learning Support Officer 

 

Years at our school: 2 years 

 

Family: My husband Bill and 2 daughters Steph and Julia. 

 

Loves: Spending time with family and friends, gardening, holidays and my 2 dogs. 

 

 

Name: Emma Badr 

 

Role: 1/2 Teacher 

 

Years at our school: Almost 1.5 yrs with a baby break in the middle 

 

Family: My husband Nick and my two girls Nova and Remi. 

 

Loves: Travelling, new adventures, dancing, live performances, yoga, socialising 

 

Name: Ana Clifton 

 

Role: 1/2 Teacher 

 

Years at our school: Lots! 

 

Family: Husband Rob 3 Adult children Mikaela, Paddy and Louis 

 

Loves: Op Shopping Playing tennis, cooking and travelling to enjoy good cooking, 

walking, good coffee and anything Spanish! 

 

 

Name: Leanne Donovan 

 

Role: 1/2 Learning Support Officer 

 

Years at our school: 8Years 

 

Family: Husband Mick, Children: Twins Samuel & Emily,  2 Step Children Paul & 

Michelle, 6 grandchildren. 

 

Loves: Cooking, baking and  decorating cakes, aqua aerobics and family holidays 

 
 



 

 



 



 

 
 

Order forms for lunch were sent home Friday. 
 



 





 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 


